CABINET
12th February, 2008

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
10.15 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, M. Lea, Mann, Joe Murphy, Warmisham and Warner


(Councillor Ainsworth was also in attendance)

65.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

66.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January, 2008, were approved as a correct record.

67.
BSF PROPOSAL FOR ST. GEORGE’S, ALL HALLOWS, ST. AMBROSE BARLOW AND ST. PATRICK’S ROMAN CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOLS

(This item was not for publication by virtue of 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public were excluded from the meeting for the item of business on the grounds that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 3 of Part 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act).  

Cabinet considered an interim report of the Strategic Director for Children’s Services and the Chief Executive regarding proposals which had arisen out of the BSF consultation relating to St. George’s, All Hallows, St. Ambrose Barlow and St. Patrick’s Roman Catholic High Schools.  Cabinet were informed that during the consultation exercise relating to the implementation of the BSF programme with regard to the Roman Catholic High Schools an alternative proposal had emerged which had the potential to form the basis of an agreement with the Roman Catholic Diocese.  Further clarification was now due to be sought from the interested parties regarding the acceptability and viability of the suggested alternative proposal.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT should the alternative proposal be found to be acceptable and viable to all interested parties, the Strategic Director for Children’s Services and the Chief Executive submit a further report requesting approval from the Cabinet to undertake any further statutory consultation procedures that may be required to implement the alternative proposal.




(2) THAT should the alternative proposal be found not to be acceptable to the Roman Catholic Diocese or to the City Council, then the Strategic Director for Children’s Services submit a further report to Cabinet on the outcomes of the whole consultation process to enable a decision to be made and whether to publish a statutory notice to close St. George’s Roman Catholic High School and linked proposals.
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